To : The NSW Department of Planning and Environment
Attention : Anthony Barnes, Senior Planning Officer
anthony.barnes@planning.nsw_gov.au

Re: HOLCIM DUNLOE SANDS MODIFICATION 2 TO Project Approval 06/-0030,
Application No. MP 06_0030 MOD 2.
Proponent — Holcim Aust P/L Location — Pottsville-Mooball Rd, Pottsville.

Description of Proposed Modification: The Modification seeks to amend consent
conditions to allow an increase in and out of the site from B0 to 240 daily truck
movements Monday to Friday and 40 to 120 daily truck movements on Saturdays.
300% Truck movement increase until the year 2035.

| OBJECT to the above proposal for the following reasons:-
1. Truck mowvement activity is within a critical Koala habitat linkage precinct &
will have a significant negative impact on the movement, health & survival of

the koala which |s now listed as endangered.

2. The Comprehensive Tweed Coast Koala Plan of Management in our Tweed
LEP has not been adhered to.

3. The pottsville-mooball road trip is a very scenic, country feel road & makes a

very beautiful & peaceful drive into Pottsville. These qualities significantly
contribute to the value & quality of the town & should be protected.

Irene t

Resident of Pottsville



